
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 3, 2016 

 

 

Mr. Morris Woodruff 

Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge 

Missouri Public Service Commission 

200 Madison Street, Suite 100 

Jefferson City, MO  65102 

 

Re:  Substitute Tariff Schedule to Adjust FAC Rate of KCP&L 

 

Dear Mr. Woodruff: 

 

 Kansas City Power & Light Company (“KCP&L” or the “Company”) submitted 

proposed rate schedules February 1, 2016 to adjust charges related to the Company’s approved 

Fuel Adjustment Clause (“FAC”).  The FAC tariff rate schedule submitted in this filing was not 

the current and final approved version.  This had no impact on the actual net energy charge 

(ANEC) or the Fuel Adjustment Rate (FAR).  The FAC tariff rate schedule has been corrected 

using the current and final approved version. 

 

    

  Respectfully submitted, 

 

  /s/ Roger W. Steiner 

 

  Roger W. Steiner 

  Corporate Counsel  

  for KCP&L  

 

cc: Office of the General Counsel 

 Office of the Public Counsel 

Roger W. Steiner 

Corporate Counsel 

Telephone:  816-556-2314 

Fax:  816-556-2787 

roger.steiner@kcpl.com 


